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PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
 

FOR THE EL SOBRANTE LANDFILL PERMIT MODIFICATION  
RECEIVED BY THE RIVERSIDE COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL 

HEALTH LOCAL ENFORCEMENT AGENCY 
 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION:  USA Waste of California, Inc. submitted an application to modify the Solid 
Waste Facility Permit (SWFP) for the EL Sobrante Landfill (SWIS 33-AA-0217) received by the Riverside 
County Department of Environmental Health Local Enforcement Agency (LEA) on April 30, 2018. The 
permit modification package was reviewed and found to be complete and correct by the LEA on May 29, 
2018.  This application package includes: 
 

 Relocation of the facility maintenance building and redesign to future storm water ponds to limit 
offsite grading and grading in sensitive habitats 

o Reduction and reconfiguration of grading from 645 acres to 618 acres, while reducing 
offsite grading from 11 acres to 4 acres 

 Updated Estimated Closure Date to 2051 

 Addition of cathode ray tube (CRT) waste, CRT televisions and contaminated soils to list of 
acceptable waste. 

 Removed auto shredder fluff from accepted wastes 

 Addition of a 4th permanent scale  

 Addition of a wheel wash station 
 
PROJECT LOCATION:  10910 Dawson Canyon Rd, Corona, CA 92883 
 
FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION REGARDING THE PROJECT, PLEASE CONTACT GREG REYES 
AT (951) 955-8980 OR E-MAIL gjreyes@rivco.org.  THE FACILITY CONTACT IS MIRIAM CARDENAS 
AT THE EL SOBRANTE LANDFILL LOCATED AT10910 DAWSON CANYON ROAD, PHONE (951)    
334 -7138 OR EMAIL mcarden4@wm.com.   
 
IN COMPLIANCE WITH THE AMERICANS WITH DISABILITIES ACT, if any accommodations are needed, 
please contact Greg Reyes at the above telephone number or email.  Requests should be made at least 
48 hours prior the beginning of the scheduled meeting or as soon as possible.   
 
LOCAL ENFORCEMENT AGENCY DETERMINATION: The LEA has reviewed the application for the 
changes to the SWFP and has found that it is consistent with State Minimum Standards for solid waste 
facilities as outlined by Title 14 & 27 and is consistent with current applicable CEQA findings.   
 
DOCUMENT AVAILABILITY:  The application for the Solid Waste Facility Permit modification and other 
applicable documents are available for public inspection at the Riverside County Department of 
Environmental Health office located at 3880 Lemon St, Suite 200, Riverside CA, 92501. 
 
COMMENTS: Please provide all written correspondence to Greg Reyes at 3880 Lemon St, Suite 200, 
Riverside CA prior to the close of the public comment period on August 8, 2018.  Please limit 
comments to environmental issues.   
 
APPEALS PROCESS INFORMATION:  For information on the appeals process pursuant to PRC section 
44307 regarding the decision to approve the Permit revision you may contact Greg Reyes at (951) 955-
8980.   
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